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Thank you Mr. President,

The human rights and humanitarian situation in Syria remains dire. 

13 years ago, the people of Syria took to the streets to demand change. They took to the streets to demand an end to the brutality, torture and murder at the hands of the Syrian authorities, to demand a brighter, freer future. 

Yet, their dreams were met not with open ears, but with the deafening roar of bullets, cluster munitions and chemical weapons. For the past 13 years, the Syrian authorities, assisted by both state and non-state actors, have tortured anyone who speaks up, murdered anyone who marches for change.  

In 13 years, over 500,000 have been murdered, with many more missing. 16.7 million Syrians currently require humanitarian aid. 13 million Syrians are unable to return home, Enforced disappearance, torture, ill-treatment and deaths in State custody continue unabated. Sexual and gender based violence remains pervasive. 

Now, more than ever, we cannot turn our backs on the Syrian people. Their struggle, their sacrifices, and their hope must not be ignored. Their voices must be heard. 

I thank you. 
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